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  EASTERN LARAMIE COUNTY SOLID WASTE DISPOSAL DISTRICT MINUTES

  
Board members for the Eastern Laramie County Solid Waste Disposal District met, August 21, 2019, 7:00 P.M. at the landfill office to conduct the July, 2019 business. 
Those members present were: 

President Kelly Krakow

Vice President Greg Selin

Secretary Treasurer Susan “Elaine" Hart

Board Member Donn Randall

Others attending were:  Assistant Secretary Treasurer Elaine, Office Assistant Trish Towns, Manager Mike Ragsdale, Operator James Gordon, part time operator Trent Werner, Gene Hart and County Commissioner Linda Heath.

Those members absent from this meeting were Board Member Travis Purdum.


President Kelly Krakow called this meeting to order at 7:15 p.m.


Minutes:  The minutes of the July 17, 2019 meeting were reviewed. 
      Board Member Greg Selin moved to approve July 17, 2019 minutes as written.  Secretary Treasurer Susan “Elaine” Hart seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 

Treasurer’s report and Wyo Star Account:  The following income was received for the month of July, 2019:  County Treasurer’s Revenue for (June 2018) $11,656.53, Wyoming Bank and Trust interest $28.81, cash sales $17,114.05, payments on accounts receivable $15,221.70.  Total income $44,021.09.  Check book balance as of July 31, 2019 was $141,493.17.

  Reinvestment for Wyo-Star for July, 2019 was $2,167.72, and $21,442.99 deposited from one penny spot tax project payment for the 623K Cat Scraper. Deposited $200,000.00 from Checking account to Wyo-Star account.  Balance is $1,288,497.77 available monies are $1,178,497.77.
Vice President Greg Selin moved to approve the July 31, 2019 Treasurers and Wyo-Star as reported.  
Secretary Treasurer Susan " Elaine" Hart seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

Wyoming Bank & Trust Bank Statement: The Wyoming Bank & Trust statement for July 31, 2019 was approved and signed by Secretary Treasurer Susan " Elaine" Hart.
Payment of bills:  Expenditures for July 31, 2019 in the amount of $231,772.09 were presented to the board.  
Vice President Greg Selin moved to approve the July 31, 2019 payments for the amount of $231,772.09.  Secretary Treasurer Susan " Elaine" Hart seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
Signed copies of the Expenditures for July, 2019 filed in Minutes and Treasurer Notebook.
Operator Report:  Manager Mike Ragsdale reviewed the July 31, 2019 operators report with Board Members.  The landfill was closed two days in July.  Daily routine, equipment maintenance, mowing and shop work were accomplished in July.  


Manager Mike Ragsdale informed the Board Members that he did have Mike Olsen from M. C. Schaff come down and look at the property to get an idea where we want to move the dead animal pit and scrap metal pile to.  Mike Olsen will write up a proposal to accept both kinds of drill cuttings and to expand the area we accept it from. 

Secretary Treasurer Susan “Elaine” Hart made a motion to accept the bid on putting a new motor in the 544K Loader from Murphy Equipment in Gering NE.  Vice President Greg Selin seconded motion, on the condition of a 2 year 2000 hour warranty. Motion carried.

Vice President Greg Selin brought up the intercom system and what we had done about that.  Office assistant Trish Towns said she has been looking things up on google and that the led red light/green light system should work great. We are waiting to get the credit card to order the lights.  We will have more information at the September Board Meeting.
Adjournment: Since there was no further business, Board Member Donn Randall made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:30p.m., Secretary Treasurer Susan " Elaine" Hart seconded motion.   Motion carried, meeting adjourned. 



Respectfully Submitted

Assistant Secretary Treasurer: 






President or Vice President:






 
Secretary Treasurer:









 Attention: Board Members,

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD ON Wednesday, September 18, 2019@ 7:00pm 

At the landfill office
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